MEETING OF THE PARISH FORUM
18 September 08 at St Mary’s Church, Penistone

Present:
Father Harney, Marianne Down, Paul and Nicola Moorhead, 


Ann Roberts, Kath Wade, Vera Houlton, Maureen Dunlop, 



Ann Hall, John Wright, Dorothy Savage, Felicity Fletcher,



Maureen and Ray Aldous, Mick Ward, Brendan and Phyll Lally,



Andrea Whitehead, Pat Punt, Marie Wilson, Lee Mellor, 



Edna Daly, Mary Barry, Michael O’Brien.



Geraldine Bebb: Minutes.

Apologies:
Maureen and Don Aitken, Peter Neal, Ann Whitfield, 



Sally Mellor, Doug and Nora Carr, Kath Hoyle, Peter O’Brien,



Joan Barry, Peter O’Brien.

Father Harney opened the meeting with a prayer.

The Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed a true record, with no matters arising.

Elections to Core Group.

Our thanks go to Brendan Lally and Felicity Fletcher who have completed their terms of office.  We would also like to thank Kath Hoyle and Andrea Whitehead who wish to leave the committee at the end of term.  
Marianne Down, Ann Whitfield and Doug Carr remain on the Core Group Committee, joined by the incoming Headteacher, Mary Barry.  These members have been proposed and seconded and all present tonight voted in favour.

The remaining vacant places are therefore: one member from St Ann’s, two members from St Mary’s and one youth representative.  

Nicola Moorhead was proposed and accepted as the youth representative.

Maureen Dunlop was proposed and accepted as the member for St Ann’s.

Following a vote (three candidates expressed an interest), Marie Wilson and Pat Townley were proposed and accepted for St Mary’s.

The Core Group Committee now comprises the following members:

Father Harney, Marianne Down, Ann Whitfield, Doug Carr, Nicola Moorhead, Mary Barry, Maureen Dunlop, Marie Wilson and Pat Townley.
A change to the constitution was proposed: that the term of office be changed to 3 years with an optional 4th year.  The proposal was accepted.

Mrs Mary Barry, Headteacher.

Mary Barry was welcomed as the newly-appointed Headteacher at St Ann’s School.  She spoke briefly of the school-parish relationship and stressed the importance of the children having strong links with the parish and community by:
· Regular prayers offered in school for the parish

· Prayers of the faithful in church, referring to the school
· A noticeboard in school containing parish news, people who are ill and forthcoming events

· A section of the parish noticeboard allocated to the school

· Pupils from school bringing the parish newsletter to school and vice versa.

· Times of Masses and services on the school newsletter

· The RE newsletter attached to the parish newsletter to keep parishioners informed

Feedback from 150th Anniversary Meetings.

Social Group (Brendan): everything is going smoothly.  The picnic at Padley will commence with Mass.

 History Group (John): the booklet is now being prepared containing an introduction from Bishop John, a welcome from Father Harney, a Prayer for the Parish (could the school have some input?), the parish history and lots of photos.  
We will invite everyone to spend an afternoon in the church hall to bring and share their memories.

The walk to St Vincent’s will take place on Saturday 6 December.  The walk will take about 3 hours (9 miles) and so we will stop at the Sacred Heart en route for refreshments!  A coach will bring everyone back to Deepcar.  

Vision for the Future (Andrea): The youth group will meet on the first Saturday in October, to discuss how to involve them in the celebrations.
Special Project (Felicity): It will be easier to organise our link with a third world village through CAFOD.  We would like to ‘build’ a village by purchasing a brick or a sheep or by sponsorship.  

Spiritual (Ann): The Children’s Reconciliation will take place after the walk to St Vincent’s.

Mass for the Sick – on Wednesday 11 February.  Father Harney suggested a deanery Mass, which all agreed was a good idea.  It is important that no one feels unable to attend due to their illness, so there will be nurses and doctors on hand during the service.  Transport will be available to anyone who needs it.  It was suggested that the Eucharistic Ministers ask the sick how they might like to be involved in the preparations for the jubilee – they perhaps have photos and mementoes they could lend.  

Father Harney knows a Vincentian priest who will be able to help celebrate  Mass on 15 August and who may have access to some Vincentian archives.
Marianne asked for more volunteers to attend the anniversary groups.
Mission Sunday DVD.
Father Harney played the introduction of a DVD which has been produced by CAFÉ for Mission Sunday. This is highly recommended – watch it and pass it to a friend.

CAFÉ Programme.

 There are two meetings planned, on 1st October and 15 October (7.30 to 9pm) in the church hall for anyone interested in becoming a Catholic.  Father Harney said he hopes the programme might attract Catholics who wish to return to the Faith.  This is a very difficult thing to do and returning Catholics should be given as much help as possible.  

Any Other Business.

Brendan Lally and Mick Ward have found a website called www.easyfundraising.org.uk.  St Ann’s Church has been registered as a charity and so, every time someone makes a purchase, a donation is made to us.  This is a painless way to raise funds and we are all encouraged to use the website every time we wish to make a purchase, especially when ordering Christmas shopping!

Projector Screen at St Mary’s Church.

Michael asked for volunteers to set up the screen, prepare the written sheets and dismantle the screen after use. 

There is a problem with the copyright of the hymn books and so Felicity offered to find some CDs of hymns on the internet, with permission included.

Justice and Peace.

Pat Punt drew attention to the plight of a young lady from Burundi who will be deported in one week’s time (she has been deported to Burundi and been refused entry once before).  A vigil of support will take place on Monday 

22 September outside the Town Hall steps in Sheffield, from 5 to 6pm.  
Cleaning the Church for the 150th Anniversary.

We need help with specialised cleaning of the church (high windows, moving the heavy benches etc).  Male volunteers will be sought via the bulletin and professional services will be brought in for window-cleaning.  

It was suggested that the benches be replaced with chairs; however, parishioners are divided on this issue and the matter requires further discussion.

Date of Next Meeting: Thursday 4 December at 7.30pm at St Ann’s Church Hall.
Father Harney closed the meeting with a prayer.
